Sterling Youth Soccer Association
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

July 11, 2012, 7:00PM
Attendees:
Mat Williamson, Vice President

Maggie Agurkis, Treasurer 
Carol Ribeiro, Secretary/CORI 

Jeanette Lundgren, Registrar 
Pi Amkhamavong, Player/Coach Development 

Michael Demilia, U14/Mountain Club 

Gregg Frantz, U10/Sponsor Coordinator 
Karen Jolie, Uniform Coordinator

Wendy Sanders, U6 Coordinator

Sterling Youth Soccer Associate Objective:

The object of this association shall be to promote the sport of soccer; to establish and maintain a soccer training and education program; to affiliate with and cooperate with other similar organizations for the purpose of advancing the soccer effort; and to enter teams into competition by participating in any organized league or unscheduled competitive programs..
I. Treasurer’s Report:
· Bank statement has been reconciled. Our Quickbooks bank balance to date is approximately $30,000.00. Sponsorships are slightly lower than last year but are expected to be about the same or a little higher than last year once Meadowbrook comes in. 
· Revenue is actually $3,000.00 higher this year than last year even though registrations are lower, due to late fees and separate uniform fees.

· Registration fees to MYSA and WAYSA and REC don’t happen until July and August and have not yet been paid. When we have a final team count WAYSA will be paid. 
· There was some confusion around the uniform fees being separate this year and many more people opted to pay by check. Some people got the amounts wrong and follow up was required. Hopefully we can find a better way to handle this going forward to reduce problems/questions.
· We will be waiving late fees for anyone who has never played soccer in town before and signs up late.

II. Registrar’s Report:  
· This year we have 327 compared to 337 for the same period last year, with fewer drops to date. And if you take out the withdrawals, the actual number of players registered is 323 vs 328 for last year. 
· We have until the end of the month to register U6s. There are 32 so far (compared to 56 last year) but the class is much smaller so this is to be expected. 32 represents almost half of the class.
· The U8 coordinator needs help entering teams. This group usually has 10 teams, each with 10 kids.

· U10 girls are at maximum capacity. There are currently 3 teams – at meeting time the counts were 12, 12, and 13. Per Dave Jolie, U10 plays 7v7 (not 6v6).  Max roster size is 12, but waiving a 13th player onto a team should not be an issue.  That still puts us at 50% playing time for each kid (one keeper plus two full lines of players). The group consensus was to add a fourth team and have Gregg redraft the teams because there are often late sign ups and this way kids would not need to be waivered or waitlisted. 
DAVE JOLIE COMMENTS VIA EMAIL: Going to 4 teams would put us at only two subs on three of the four teams which is a little light IMO.  We’ve got room for two more girls before we need to even start to worry so I don’t see a need to re-draft unless we have reason to believe we will be getting several more late registrations.  Here are the team and roster size limits for future reference.
	 
	 
	 
	 

	League
	Teams
	Max Players
	 

	U10
	7 v 7
	12
	             

	U12
	8 v 8
	15
	               

	U14
	11 v 11
	18
	 

	HS
	11 v 11
	22
	        


*  WAYSA will allow up to two additional players per team without requiring a waiver.

** MAYS D3 team rosters are unlimited.

· U12 boys have two teams with two coaches for one team and three for the other team. There are 13 kids on one team and 14 on the other, with a max of 15 on each team (7v7).  
· U12 girls in Sterling have three teams with counts at 11, 12 and 12, each team with two coaches. 

· U12s in Princeton are at 10 girls and 18 boys.

· U14 boys in Princeton have 12 kids in D2 – we will send 2 or 3 players to Princeton to play in D2 and the rest will stay in Sterling in D3.

· U14 girls in Sterling have 21, and Princeton has 17. Rutland will take 2 or 3 of our girls.
· High School  - There is a coach for HS boys but not coach for the girls. HS boys have 19 and will stay in Sterling. HS girls have 9, Princeton has 6, and we will move our kids to their team as they have someone who wants to coach. We will confirm Princeton will let us pay $60 (our fee) and not $80 (their fee) and they will provide their uniform as part of that cost.
NOTE : In an email after the meeting, Dave Jolie notes for U14+ if we ship players off to other towns then there’s no need for us to buy them a jersey, so there’s also no reason not to refund their uniform fee.  An email has been sent to parents regarding refunding of Sterling uniform fees.
III. WAYSA/MAYS Report:  No update.

IV. Mountain Club Report: A close out meeting will be held in August to determine the path forward and to review the past season. .

V. Division Coordinators: No updates other than as noted under Registration update.
VI. Sponsor/Photo Report:  Sent more mailings and received two new sponsors. Still missing payment from Meadowbrook and the Police Department.  
VII. Field Report:  Per last meeting for U6/U8 training, Dave has checked with Judy Janda about getting the Houghton field for Fridays and we should be good.  John Sanders needs to re-submit the Field Request to Judy ASAP (if not already done).
VIII. Player / Coach Development: Pi and Dave reported on committee activity.  Coaching clinic has been arranged with Mass Youth Soccer for U6/U8 coaches. We need to work out logistics and timing for opening day activities. Skills clinics during the season for U10 and U12 are needed. Details are still being worked out but will probably be held Monday nights.Challenger camps] is the first week in August and we still have no families for hosting. 13 players (10 day and 3 night) have enrolled.
IX. Uniform/Trophy Coordinator: 
· Goal is to order uniforms by August 1 and to order sponsor banner by August 1. It was agreed font sizes should be different for different levels of sponsorship. 
· Information is needed from U6 on numbers of teams, shirt colors, and names and numbers per team (cap is 6 per team). We will use the yellow (aka daisy, aka gold) shirts we have already, for one of the teams.  

· Information is also needed from U8 – we will probably have 10 teams. 
· We plan to order extra YM, AS and AM shirts.

· Turnaround is a week to ten days after ordering. The goal is to get uniforms to coaches a week before opening day.  Pictures for HS/U14 are done on opening day.

· Only giving wind shirts to new coaches for U10 and up.

· U6 and U8 coaches get a grey coach’s shirt.
ACTION ITEMS:

· Maggie will find out about donating old uniforms.
· Maggie to give uniform “lates” to Karen for follow up.
· U6 and U8 coordinators need to provide how many teams are needed and the team names. More coaches are needed for U6 (play Tues 5:30-6:30). U6 will be changing to Tuesdays and Fridays this year to take advantage of the Mass Youth Trainer (see Field Report above).
· Need final decision from Gregg regarding U10 girls. Per meeting U10 girls are to be redrafted so a fourth team can be created. If this will change we need to revote. Waiting to hear from Gregg regarding preference, based on new information from Dave Jolie.
· Insurance fees are due on July 20 so coaches need to be finalized as soon as possible.

· Mike to give Karen and Jeanette information as soon as possible on players going to teams in other towns.
· Hendrickson will get a sponsorship form from Karen.

· Mat will send an email to all Sterling soccer families (not just those registered for camp) asking for someone to volunteer to host the coaches. There are expected to be two coaches.

· John needs to get an updated field request to Judy at the Rec Department..

· Carol to process CORIs for new coaches only. Coaches who were CORI’d last year are still okay.
· Per June action item Mike will take the action for the U6/U8 clinics opening day.

· Per June action item, we are in the process of arranging dates for SYSA boys/girls nights at WRHS. List of dates has been sent to WRHS and we are waiting to hear back.
· Per June action item, Karen Croce needs to have a SYSA role.
· Per June action item Carol still needs to file a tax exempt form for SYSA with Wal-Mart – Twitter account has been set up.
· The next meeting of the SYSA Board of Directors is August 8 at 7PM at First Church – Chapel downstairs.
